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Course introduction

Introduction

 
Since 1993 the IOC has conducted training courses on harmful microalgae. The courses have been aimed mostly at relatively experienced participants with experience in HAB monitoring and/or research. The purpose has been to improve the taxonomic and identification skills of the participants for research purposes and for practical monitoring of harmful algal blooms.
The present course includes 90 hours of teaching and is divided into two parts, each consisting of 45 hours of teaching. The first part of the course is a teaching programme based on a CD-rom and e-mail communication between the participants and the course lecturer(s); the second part is a practical workshop in species identification. It is the intention that the two parts of the course will appear as an integrated whole. Thus, the first part of the course intends to provide back-ground knowledge on the groups of marine microalgae comprising harmful species, and some necessary tools for practical microscopy. In addition, the CD-rom includes a large library of books and articles as pdf-files, which are not all used during this course but which may be useful also in future monitoring and research activities.
Part I - Distant learning

This part of the course includes 45 hours of teaching corresponding to a workload of about 12 hours per week for 3½-4  weeks. 

It consists of 7 teaching modules, see Programme, part I, and the present introduction. There is a short introductory text to each module summarizing the most important features of each algal group, and a library. At the beginning of this text is given a list of suggested reading, and a number of references and some identification literature are given in the body text. It has not been attempted to include original references, but rather more recent and easily accessible ones. Several articles are reviews, which should give a good basis for further studies and literature search. 
References indicated in bold are the books/articles available from the course library. You are not supposed to read all literature indicated as ‘suggested reading’ or included in the library; it is rather meant as a help (handbook library) during the second part of the course and in your future work with harmful algae, see also ‘Course resources’.
Part II – Workshop on species identification
The workshop will focus on identification of harmful algal species, with particular reference to the ‘IOC Taxonomic Reference List on Toxic Plankton Algae’. The use of electron microscopy will be introduced, but practical exercises are not included. 
All participants should be prepared to give short presentations (15 min) focusing on the HAB situation in their region/country as well as their own research or projects. All participants are urged to bring material/samples.  
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